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  IN THIS ISSUE 

Welcome to the second issue 
of the Action Indonesia 
Newsletter! 2017 has been a 
huge year for the Anoa, 
Banteng and Babirusa Global 
Species Management Plans! 
We have made huge strides in 
working towards multiple 
goals of improving the ex situ 
conservation for these species, 
in situ conservation and 
building the links for ex situ 
work to support in situ efforts.  

This issue will highlight these 
great accomplishments and 
show you the amazing work 
the members of the GSMP and 

our partners have been doing 
to save these incredible 
species. A big focus this year 
has been on training and 
building networks and 
partnerships. Updates on other 
areas of work will be given in 
the Annual GSMP report. 

Before going any further we 
have to give a huge thank you 
to the organisations who 
contribute to Action Indonesia 
ÁÎÄ ×ÅȭÄ ÁÌÓÏ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ÇÉÖÅ Á 
huge thank you to all those 
who give their time and energy 
working towards saving anoa, 
banteng and babirusa.   

¶ Training workshop on Husbandry 
and Transportation of Banteng 
gives boost to cooperative 
breeding 

¶ Building new bridges; Indonesian 
representatives come to the EAZA 
Conference                            

¶ Indonesian Zoo and Aquarium 
Association Annual Conference 
(PKBSI  RAKORNAS) 2017                              

¶ Empowering zoo educators to 
deliver conservation education 
programs          

¶ Anoa and Babirusa Husbandry and 
Transport training workshop brings 
cooperative breeding to the 
forefront  

¶ In situ conservation receives a boost 
through training of forest rangers 
and National Park staff in 
management of rescued anoa and 
babirusa 

¶ Upcoming events 

¶ New staff 

¶ Zoos and organisations that sent 
participants 

¶ Our Partners 

From the Editor  
by John Abernethy 
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 On July 17-19th 2017 zoo and 
protected area staff from across 
Indonesia came together to take 
part in the Banteng Husbandry and 
Transportation Training. This 
training aimed at increasing the skills 
of the participants on banteng 
husbandry and transportation 
techniques, as well as 
disseminating the 1st set of 
banteng breeding 
recommendations and giving the 
participants the skills to carry 
them out successfully. It was 
hosted by PKBSI and the Ministry 
of Environment and Forestry and 
held at the Baobab Resort in 
Prigen and was run in 
collaboration between the 
Directorate for Conservation of 
Biodiversity (KKH), PKBSI, Taman 
Safari II Prigen, San Diego Zoo 
Global and the Banteng Global 
Species Management Plan. A total of 
41 participants from 18 different 
zoos and organisations attended 
from across Indonesia and 
facilitators from the Banteng Action 

Indonesia Collaboration from 
Indonesia, Europe and North 
America.  

 The workshop program consisted of 
both presentations and practical 
sessions. It also provided an 

excellent opportunity for networking 
and to build a strong understanding 
of the future opportunities that 
Indonesian zoos could be a part of in 
increasing the banteng population in 
captivity as well as supporting in 
situ conservation efforts. One of 
the major outputs of this workshop 

was the development 
of a set of husbandry 
guidelines which 
currently are being 
written into a 
document for zoo 
staff to use to 
improve management 
of banteng within 
their facilities.  

The breeding recommendations, 
whose dissemination and 
implementation were a major aim of 
this workshop were produced by the 
Banteng GSMP committee and have 
been endorsed by the Ministry of 
Environment and Forestry and 
PKBSI. The aim of these 
recommendations is to initiate a 
cooperative breeding programme to 
improve the genetic diversity and 
health of the ex situ population of 
banteng in Indonesia as part of a 
global collaboration. In fact there 
have already been a number of 
births this year as recommended by 
the breeding recommendations.  

 The workshop was generously 
supported by San Diego Zoo Global, 
Taman Safari Indonesia and all the 
Indonesian zoos that participated. 

 

Ȱ4ÈÉÓ ÉÍÐÏÒÔÁÎÔ ÓÔÅÐ ÉÓ 
now closer to becoming 
a reality with the 
workshop providing 
more skills to implement 
the breeding and 
transfer 
recommendations.ȱ-
James Burton Chair of the IUCN 
AWCSG 

Training workshop on 
Husbandry and 
Transportation of Banteng 
gives boost to cooperative 
breeding  
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In October 2017 representatives 
from the Indonesian Ministry of 
Environment and Forestry and the 
Indonesian Zoo & Aquarium 
Association (PKBSI) were invited to 
attend the European Association of 
Zoos and Aquaria (EAZA) Annual 
Conference at Wildlands Adventure 
Park in Emmen in the Netherlands. 
The representatives were the 
Direktor of Conservation of 
Biodiversity, the Direktorat General 
of Conservation of Natural 

Resources and Ecosystems 
from the Ministry of 
Environment and Forestry, 
Bambang Dahono Adji, 
Febry Iskandar the head of 
ex situ conservation in the 
same Ministry, Rahmat Shah 
the Chairman of the 
Indonesian Zoo and 
Aquarium Association 
(PKBSI), Tony Sumampau the 
Secretary General of PKBSI and 
Ligaya Tumbelaka the head of 
training for PKBSI. At the EAZA 
conference they were able to meet 
with representatives from across 
Europe and America to learn about 
the organisation of EAZA and AZA 
as well as see how other zoos are ran 
and their standard of care and 
facilities as well as how they 
successfully run a collaborative 
breeding programs with other zoos 
nationally and 
internationally. Lastly this 
provided the Indonesian 
delegation with a 
platform to showcase and 
highlight all the incredible 
work that is going on in 
Indonesia and they were 
able to speak at a number 
of meetings to share 

these successes. The Action 
Indonesia collaboration also ran a 
meeting at the conference to 
showcase the progress made in the 
last year and discuss the partnership 
plans for 2018-19. The GSMP was 
also highlighted again during the 
Cattle and Camelid TAG meeting 
and the Pigs, Peccaries and Hippos 
TAG. Some of the Indonesian 
delegates also visited Antwerp Zoo 
and Gaia Zoo to see cooperative 
breeding programmes working.

 

 

At the PKBSI 
Annual Conference 
on the 12th-14th of 
October zoo 
keepers, curators 
and directors from 
all across Indonesia 
came together for 
their annual 
meeting at the 
Baobab Resort at 

Taman Safari Prigen. This was 
also a perfect platform to raise 
awareness of the GSMP and the 
breeding recommendations and 
to get more zoo directors to sign 
up to them. James Burton and 
Ligaya Tumbelaka gave 
presentations about the GSMP, 
its work and role in developing 
the breeding recommendations.  

Building new bridges; 
Indonesian 
representatives come 
to  the  EAZA 
conference  

Indonesian Zoo and Aquarium Association 
Annual Conference (PKBSI  RAKORNAS) 2017 
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The Zoo Educator Training 
Workshop was held at Taman Safari 
II Prigen on October 8-10th. 35 
participants from 20 different zoos 
from across Indonesia participated. 
This workshop was hosted by the 
Indonesian Zoo & Aquarium 
Association (PKBSI) and Taman 
Safari II Prigen and facilitated by 
Ligaya Tumbelaka from PKBSI and 
the Bogor Agricultural University 
(IPB), Yonathan from PKBSI and the 
GSMP and Hannah Brooks and 
Charlie Daley from Chester Zoo.  

 The main focus for this workshop 
was to give Indonesian zoo 
educators the tools and skills to 
deliver a diverse, audience-
appropriate and impactful 
conservation education program, to 
understand about strategic planning, 
delivery and the importance of 
evaluation as well as discussing the 
difference between education and 
conservation education. The training 
workshop involved presentations, 
group discussions and group 
activities such as designing a touch 
table or keeper talk on orang-utan 
conservation and palm oil. A great 
success from this has been the 
adoption of a Whatsapp group. This 
is great for the participants to stay in 
touch and provide each other with a 

network of support and share their 
successes with the group as well.  

   Along with the training program 
the participants were given a 

number of media and resources to 
use for their education and 
outreach programs which have 
been made available online for 
them to download whenever they 
want. You can find the resources 
on the education resources, media 
and signage pages at the following 
link: 
https://www.asianwildcattle.org/
gsmp/education.html 

We will be looking for other 
more zoos to help produce 
additional materials, so please get 
in touch. 

 A major outcome from this 
workshop has been the pledges 
from each of the zoo teams that 
participated. At the end of the 
workshop each participating zoo 
was asked to write 
down one pledge 
for a change that 
ÔÈÅÙȭÒÅ ÇÏÉÎÇ ÔÏ 
make to their 
education program 
that focuses on 
conservation 
education and to 
give a timeframe for 

this as well. These will be followed 
up by the facilitators and advice 
provided to achieve as many 
successes as possible.  

 This workshop was generously 
supported by Taman Safari Prigen 
and Chester Zoo and the IPB for 
funding, hosting the workshop and 
the time of their staff. Of course a 
huge thank you to all the Indonesian 
zoos that funded their staff to attend 
and the staff who participated in the 
workshop.

 

Ȱ#ÏÎÓÅÒÖÁÔÉÏÎ ÅÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎ ÉÓ 
very important, it is the 
soul of ÃÏÎÓÅÒÖÁÔÉÏÎȱ ɀ 
Wishnu Wardhana, Senior Wildlife Vet 
and Training and Research team, 
PKBSI 

Empowering zoo educators 
to deliver conservation 
education programs 

https://www.asianwildcattle.org/gsmp/education.html
https://www.asianwildcattle.org/gsmp/education.html
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The second training workshop in 
October was the Husbandry and 
Transportation training for Anoa and 
Babirusa was held at Ragunan Zoo. 
12 participants from 9 zoos attended 
this workshop on October 22nd-24th. 
This workshop had a large and 

diverse team of facilitators and 
trainers from Indonesia, North 
America and Europe consisting of 
Ligaya Tumbelaka from PKBSI and 

IPB, Joe Forys from Audubon Zoo 
and the Convener for Babirusa, Sri 
Pentawati from Surabaya Zoo, the 
Indonesian studbook keeper for 
Babirusa, Yohana Tri Hastuti from 
Taman Safari Bogor the Indonesian 
studbook keeper for Anoa, Adven 
Simamora from the Manado Anoa 
Breeding Centre, Liz Wilson from 
Santa Barbara Zoo, Sarah Roffe from 
Chester Zoo, Yonathan from PKBSI 
and the GSMP and James Burton 
from IUCN SSC AWCSG.  

The anoa and babirusa husbandry 
and transportation workshop focus 
×ÁÓ ÏÎ ÉÍÐÒÏÖÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÐÁÒÔÉÃÉÐÁÎÔȭÓ 
skills and knowledge on anoa and 
babirusa husbandry and 
transportation techniques and 
introducing them to the first set 
breeding recommendations. The 
participants received presentations 
on anoa and babirusa husbandry, 
enclosure design, health, and how to 
transport an animal safely. 
Participants took part in practical 
hands-on training on how to safely 
move an adult anoa. The participants 
also received a presentation to help 
them understand the importance of 
cooperative breeding and the part 

that each zoo plays in 
implementing these 
recommendations. 

  This workshop was generously 
supported by Ragunan Zoo for 
hosting the workshop, PKBSI, 
Audubon Zoo, Santa Barbara Zoo, 
Chester Zoo, the Anoa and 
Babirusa GSMP, the Manado Anoa 
Breeding Centre, Surabaya Zoo, 
Taman Safari Bogor, Institut 
Pertanian Bogor and the Ministry 
of Environment and Forestry for 
their staffs time, our sponsors for 
their donations of support, and of 
course thank you to all the 
Indonesian zoos who participated 
in the workshop.   

Anoa and Babirusa Husbandry and 
Transport training workshop brings 
cooperative breeding to the 
forefront  


